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It is said that En Numan (169) had two boon-companions, one of whom was called Ibn Saad and the other Amrou ben el Melik, and he became one
night drunken and bade bury them alive; so they buried them. When he arose on the morrow, he enquired for them and was acquainted with their
case, whereupon he built over them a monument and appointed to himself a day of ill-luck and a day of good-luck. If any met him on his day of
ill-omen, he slew him and with his blood he washed the monument aforesaid, the which is a place well known in Cufa; and if any met him on his
day of grace, he enriched him..Officer's Story, The Sixth, ii. 146..So he took a belt, wherein were a thousand dinars, and binding it about his
middle, entered the city and gave not over going round about its streets and markets and gazing upon its houses and sitting with those of its folk
whose aspect bespoke them men of worth, till the day was half spent, when he resolved to return to his sister and said in himself, 'Needs must I buy
what we may eat of ready-[dressed] food] I and my sister.' Accordingly, he accosted a man who sold roast meat and who was clean [of person],
though odious in his [means of getting a] living, and said to him, 'Take the price of this dish [of meat] and add thereto of fowls and chickens and
what not else is in your market of meats and sweetmeats and bread and arrange it in dishes.' So the cook set apart for him what he desired and
calling a porter, laid it in his basket, and Selim paid the cook the price of his wares, after the fullest fashion..Shehrzad and Shehriyar, ii. 111, iii.
141, 157..There was once a king of the kings of Hind, who was goodly of polity, praiseworthy in administration, just to his subjects, beneficent to
men of learning and piety and asceticism and devoutness and worship and shunning traitors and froward folk and those of lewd life. On this wise of
polity he abode in his kingship what God the Most High willed of days and hours and years, and he married the daughter of his father's brother, a
beautiful and lovesome woman, endowed with brightness and perfection, who had been reared in the king's house in splendour and delight. She
bore him two sons, the comeliest that might be of boys. Then came fore-ordained fate, which there is no warding off, and God the Most High raised
up against the king another king, who came forth upon his realm, and all the folk of the city, who had a mind unto evil and lewdness, joined
themselves unto him. So he fortified himself against the king and made himself master of his kingdom, putting his troops to the rout and slaying his
guards..When Er Reshid heard this, he was sore chagrined and waxed exceeding wroth and said, "Shall this happen in a city wherein I am?" And
the Hashimi vein (42) started out between his eyes. Then he bade fetch Jaafer, and when he came before him, he acquainted him with the matter
and said to him, "Shall this come to pass in my city and I have no news of it?" Then he bade Jaafer fetch all whom the young Damascene had
named [as having maltreated him], and when they came, he let smite off their heads. Moreover, he summoned him whom they called Ahmed and
who had been the means of the young man's deliverance a first time and a second, and thanked him and showed him favour and bestowed on him a
sumptuous dress of honour and invested him with the governance over his city. (43).Wife, Firouz aad his, i. 209..? ? ? ? ? If in night's blackness
thou hast plunged into the desert's heart And hast denied thine eyes the taste of sleep and its delight,.I am filled full of longing pain and memory
and dole, iii. 15..'Twere fitter and better my loves that I leave, i. 26..4. The Three Apples xix.? ? ? ? ? Of spies, "How long, O scoffer, wilt mock at
my despair, As 'twere God had created nought else whereat to jeer?".The Twenty-Sixth Night of the Month..Picture, The Prince who fell in love
with the, i. 256..When the troops entered Baghdad, each of them alighted in his pavilion, whilst El Abbas encamped apart in a place near the Tigris
and commanded to slaughter for the troops, each day, that which should suffice them of oxen and sheep and bake them bread and spread the tables.
So the folk ceased not to come to him and eat of his banquet. Moreover, all the people of the country came to him with presents and rarities and he
requited them many times the like of their gifts, so that the lands were filled with his tidings and the report of him was bruited abroad among the
folk of the deserts and the cities..? ? ? ? ? Though they their journey's goal, alas I have hidden, in their track Still will I follow on until the very
planets wane..Then we sat down on the edge of the estrade and presently I espied a closet beside me; so I looked into it and my friend said to me,
'What seest thou?' Quoth I, 'I see therein good galore and bodies of murdered folk. Look.' So he looked and said, 'By Allah, we are lost men!' And
we fell a-weeping, I and he. As we were thus, behold, there came in upon us, by the door at which we had entered, four naked men, with girdles of
leather about their middles, and made for my friend. He ran at them and dealing one of them a buffet, overthrew him, whereupon the other three fell
all upon him. I seized the opportunity to escape, what while they were occupied with him, and espying a door by my side, slipped into it and found
myself in an underground chamber, without window or other issue. So I gave myself up for lost and said, 'There is no power and no virtue save in
God the Most High, the Supreme!' Then I looked to the top of the vault and saw in it a range of glazed lunettes; so I clambered up for dear life, till I
reached the lunettes, and I distracted [for fear]. I made shift to break the glass and scrambling out through the frames, found a wall behind them. So
I bestrode the wall and saw folk walking in the road; whereupon I cast myself down to the ground and God the Most High preserved me, so that I
reached the earth, unhurt. The folk flocked round me and I acquainted them with my story..6. Story of the Hunchback xxv.Bekhtzeman, Story of
King, i. 115..At this the accursed Iblis was moved to delight and put his finger to his arse, whilst Meimoun danced and said, 'O Tuhfet es Sudour,
soften the mode; (201) for, as delight, entereth into my heart, it bewildereth my vital spirits.' So she took the lute and changing the mode, played a
third air; then she returned to the first and sang the following verses:.Quoth Alaeddin, "Thou counsellest well," and locking up his shop, betook
himself to the place before the citadel, where he foregathered with the drummers and pipers and instructed them how they should do, [even as his
mistress had counselled him,] promising them a handsome reward. So they answered him with "Hearkening and obedience" and on the morrow,
after the morning-prayer, he betook himself to the presence of the Cadi, who received him with obsequious courtesy and seated him beside himself.
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Then he turned to him and fell to conversing with him and questioning him of matters of selling and buying and of the price current of the various
commodities that were exported to Baghdad from all parts, whilst Alaeddin replied to him of all whereof he asked him..Old Woman and the
Draper's Wife, The, ii. 55..When she had made an end of her song, she threw the lute from her hand and wept and lamented. Then she slept awhile
and presently awaking, said, "O elder, hast thou what we may eat?" "O my lady," answered the old man, "there is the rest of the food;" but she said,
"I will not eat of a thing I have left. Go down to the market and fetch us what we may eat." Quoth he, "Excuse me, O my lady; I cannot stand up,
for that I am overcome with wine; but with me is the servant of the mosque, who is a sharp youth and an intelligent. I will call him, so he may buy
thee that which thou desirest." "Whence hast thou this servant?" asked she; and he replied, "He is of the people of Damascus." When she heard him
speak of the people of Damascus, she gave a sob, that she swooned away; and when she came to herself, she said, "Woe's me for the people of
Damascus and for those who are therein! Call him, O elder, that he may do our occasions.".?THE FOURTH OFFICER'S STORY..? ? ? ? ? And
when my feet trod earth, "Art slain, that we should fear," Quoth they, "or live, that we may hope again thy sight?".Sailor and Hindbad the Porter,
Sindbad the, iii. 199..Officer's Story, The Eleventh, ii. 175..? ? ? ? ? h. The Drop of Honey dlxxxii.Then he conferred on him a dress of honour and
engaged to him for the completion of the dowry and sent to his father, giving him the glad news and comforting his heart with [the tidings of] his
son's safety; after which he said to Bihzad, Arise, O my son, and go to thy father.' 'O king,' rejoined the prince, 'complete thy kindness to me by
[hastening] my going-in to my wife; for, if I go back to my father, till he send a messenger and he return, promising me, the time will be long.' The
king laughed and marvelled at him and said to him, 'I fear for thee from this haste, lest thou come to shame and attain not thy desire.' Then he gave
him wealth galore and wrote him letters, commending him to the father of the princess, and despatched him to them. When he drew near their
country, the king came forth to meet him with the people of his realm and assigned him a handsome lodging and bade hasten the going-in of his
daughter to him, in compliance with the other king's letter. Moreover, he advised the prince's father [of his son's coming] and they busied
themselves with the affair of the damsel..Presently, the sharper came to the ruin, rejoicing in that which he deemed he should get, and dug in the
place, but found nothing and knew that the idiot had tricked him. So he buffeted his face, for chagrin, and fell to following the other whithersoever
he went, so he might get what was with him, but availed not unto this, for that the idiot knew what was in his mind and was certified that he spied
upon him, [with intent to rob him]; so he kept watch over himself. Now, if the sharper had considered [the consequences of] haste and that which is
begotten of loss therefrom, he had not done thus. Nor," continued the vizier, "is this story, O king of the age, rarer or more extraordinary or more
diverting than the story of Khelbes and his wife and the learned man and that which befell between them.".? ? ? ? ? Indeed, mine eyelids still with
tears are ulcered and to you My bowels yearn to be made whole of all their pain and heat..42. Er Reshid and the Barmecides dlxvii.Therewith the
king was filled with wrath and said, "Bring him forthright," So they brought the youth before him, shackled, and the king said to him, "Out on thee!
Thou hast sinned a great sin and the time of thy life hath been long; (112) but needs must we put thee to death, for that there is for us no ease in thy
life after this," "O king," answered he, "know that I, by Allah, am guiltless, and by reason of this I hope for life, for that he who is guiltless of
offence goeth not in fear of punishment neither maketh great his mourning and his concern; but whoso hath sinned, needs must his sin be expiated
upon him, though his life be prolonged, and it shall overtake him, even as it overtook Dadbin the king and his vizier." "How was that?" asked
Azadbekht, and the youth said,.?THE SECOND OFFICER'S STORY..They ate and drank and sported and made merry awhile of the day; and as
they were thus engaged, up came the master of the house, with his friends, whom he had brought with him, that they might carouse together, as of
wont. He saw the door opened and knocked lightly, saying to his friends, 'Have patience with me, for some of my family are come to visit me;
wherefore excuse belongeth [first] to God the Most High, and then to you.' (263) So they took leave of him and went their ways, whilst he gave
another light knock at the door. When the young man heard this, he changed colour and the woman said to him, 'Methinks thy servant hath
returned.' 'Yes,' answered he; and she arose and opening the door to the master of the house, said to him, 'Where hast thou been? Indeed, thy master
is wroth with thee.' 'O my lady,' answered he, 'I have but been about his occasions.'.Therewith Nuzhet el Fuad rejoiced and said, "Indeed, this is an
excellent device." [Then Aboulhusn stretched himself out] forthright and she shut his eyes and tied his feet and covered him with the kerchief and
did what [else] her lord had bidden her; after which she rent her dress and uncovering her head, let down her hair and went in to the Lady Zubeideh,
crying out and weeping, When the princess saw her in this case, she said to her, "What plight is this [in which I see thee]? What is thy story and
what maketh thee weep?" And Nuzhet el Fuad answered, weeping and crying out the while, "O my lady, may thy head live and mayst thou survive
Aboulhusn el Khelia! For he is dead." The Lady Zubeideh mourned for him and said, "Alas for Aboulhusn el Khelia!" And she wept for him
awhile. Then she bade her treasuress give Nuzhet el Fuad a hundred dinars and a piece of silk and said to her, "O Nuzhet el Fuad, go, lay him out
and carry him forth.".O friends, the East wind waxeth, the morning draweth near, iii. 123..When it was the Nine hundred and thirtieth Night,
Shehrzad said, "O king, there is present in my thought a story which treateth of women's craft and wherein is a warning to whoso will be warned
and an admonishment to whoso will be admonished and whoso hath discernment; but I fear lest the hearing of this lessen me with the king and
lower my rank in his esteem; yet I hope that this will not be, for that it is a rare story. Women are indeed corruptresses; their craft and their cunning
may not be set out nor their wiles known. Men enjoy their company and are not careful to uphold them [in the right way], neither do they watch
over them with all vigilance, but enjoy their company and take that which is agreeable and pay no heed to that which is other than this. Indeed, they
are like unto the crooked rib, which if thou go about to straighten, thou distortest it, and which if thou persist in seeking to redress, thou breakest it;
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wherefore it behoveth the man of understanding to be silent concerning them.".? ? ? ? ? For death in your absence to us was decreed; But, when ye
came back, we were quickened anew..Like a sun at the end of a cane in a hill of sand, iii. 190..They gave not over drinking and carousing till the
middle of the night, when the Khalif said to his host, "O my brother, hast thou in thy heart a wish thou wouldst have accomplished or a regret thou
wouldst fain do away?" "By Allah," answered he, "there is no regret in my heart save that I am not gifted with dominion and the power of
commandment and prohibition, so I might do what is in my mind!" Quoth the Khalif, "For God's sake, O my brother, tell me what is in thy mind!"
And Aboulhusn said, "I would to God I might avenge myself on my neighbours, for that in my neighbourhood is a mosque and therein four
sheikhs, who take it ill, whenas there cometh a guest to me, and vex me with talk and molest me in words and threaten me that they will complain
of me to the Commander of the Faithful, and indeed they oppress me sore, and I crave of God the Most High one day's dominion, that I may beat
each of them with four hundred lashes, as well as the Imam of the mosque, and parade them about the city of Baghdad and let call before them,
'This is the reward and the least of the reward of whoso exceedeth [in talk] and spiteth the folk and troubleth on them their joys.' This is what I wish
and no more.".On like wise, O king," continued the young treasurer, "is it with thee. If God have written aught on my forehead, needs must it befall
me and my speech to the king shall not profit me, no, nor my adducing to him of [illustrative] instances, against the fore-ordinance of God. So with
these viziers, for all their eagerness and endeavour for my destruction, this shall not profit them; for, if God [be minded to] save me, He will give
me the victory over them.".The old woman received the alms from her and carrying it to Selim, took part thereof herself and with the rest bought
him an old shirt, in which she clad him, after she had stripped him of that he had on. Then she threw away the gown she had taken from off him
and arising forthright, washed his body of that which was thereon of filth and scented him with somewhat of perfume. Moreover, she bought him
chickens and made him broth; so he ate and his life returned to him and he abode with her on the most solaceful of life till the morrow..When
Hafizeh had made an end of her song, El Abbas said to her, "Well done! Indeed, thou quickenest hearts from sorrows." Then he called another
damsel of the daughters of the Medes, by name Merjaneh, and said to her, "O Merjaneh, sing to me upon the days of separation." "Hearkening and
obedience," answered she and improvising, sang the following verses:.Now there was in the camp a wise woman, (11) and she questioned him of
the new-born child, if it was male or female. Quoth he, 'It is a girl;' and she said, 'She shall do whoredom with a hundred men and a journeyman
shall marry her and a spider shall slay her.' When the journeyman heard this, he returned upon his steps and going in to the woman, took the child
from her by wile and slit its paunch. Then he fled forth into the desert at a venture and abode in strangerhood what [while] God willed..Now Afifeh
and her daughter Mariyeh were behind the curtain, looking at him; and when he came before the king, he saluted him and greeted him with the
greeting of kings, whilst all who were present stared at him and at his beauty and grace and perfection. The king seated him at the head of the table;
and when Afifeh saw him and straitly considered him, she said, "By the virtue of Mohammed, prince of the Apostles, this youth is of the sons of
the kings and cometh not to these parts but for some high purpose!" Then she looked at Mariyeh and saw that her face was changed, and indeed her
eyes were dead in her face and she turned not her gaze from El Abbas a glance of the eyes, for that the love of him had gotten hold upon her heart.
When the queen saw what had befallen her daughter, she feared for her from reproach concerning El Abbas; so she shut the wicket of the lattice
and suffered her not to look upon him more. Now there was a pavilion set apart for Mariyeh, and therein were privy chambers and balconies and
lattices, and she had with her a nurse, who served her, after the fashion of kings' daughters..When the Khalif heard this, he said, "By Allah, O Jerir,
Omar possesseth but a hundred dirhems." (66) [And he cried out to his servant, saying,] "Ho, boy! give them to him." Moreover, he gave him the
ornaments of his sword; and Jerir went forth to the [other] poets, who said to him, "What is behind thee?" (67) And he answered, "A man who
giveth to the poor and denieth the poets, and I am well-pleased with him." (68).37. The Imam Abou Yousuf with Er Reshid and Jaafer dlv.Hejjaj
(El) and the Three Young Men, i. 53..Merchant of Cairo and the Favourite of the Khalif El Maraoun El Hakim bi Amrillah, The, iii. 171..So the
sharper took the two thousand dinars and made off; and when he was gone, the merchant said to his friend, the [self-styled] man of wit and
intelligence, 'Harkye, such an one! Thou and I are like unto the hawk and the locust.' 'What was their case?' asked the other; and the merchant
said,.83. Adi ben Zeid and the Princess Hind dclxviii.Akil rejoiced in the coming of El Abbas and the slaughter of his enemy and all in his camp
rejoiced also and cast dresses of honour upon Aamir. Moreover, Akil bade go forth to meet El Abbas, and commanded that none, great or small,
freeman or slave, should tarry behind. So they did his bidding and going forth all, met El Abbas at three parasangs' distance from the camp. When
they met him, they all dismounted from their horses and Akil and he embraced and clapped hands. (95) Then they returned, rejoicing in the coming
of El Abbas and the slaughter of their enemy, to the camp, where tents were pitched for the new-comers and carpets spread and game killed and
beasts slaughtered and royal guest-meals spread; and on this wise they abode twenty days, in the enjoyment of all delight and solace of life..When
the king heard his vizier's story, he was assured that he would not slay him and said, "I will have patience with him, so I may get of him the story of
the rich man and his wasteful heir." And he bade him depart to his own house..? ? ? ? ? A white one, from her sheath of tresses now laid bare And
now again concealed in black, luxuriant hair; (256).The Sixth Night of the Month.? ? ? ? ? Thy loss is the fairest of all my heart's woes; My case it
hath altered and banished repose..Poor Old Man, The Rich Man who gave his Fair Daughter in Marriage to the, i. 247..Khalif, El Mamoun El
Hakim bi Amrillah, The Merchant of Cairo and the Favourite of the, iii. 171..? ? ? ? ? My fortitude fails, my endeavour is vain; My bosom is
straitened. To Thee, I complain,.? ? ? ? ? No slaves with me have I nor camels swift of foot, Nor slave-girls have I brought in curtained litters
dight..When King Shah Bekht heard this story, it pleased him and he bade the vizier go away to his own house..When Er Reshid heard this, he
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waxed exceeding wroth and said, "May God not reunite you twain in gladness!" Then he summoned the headsman, and when he presented himself,
he said to him, "Strike off the head of this accursed slave-girl." So Mesrour took her by the hand and [led her away; but], when she came to the
door, she turned and said to the Khalif, "O Commander of the Faithful, I conjure thee, by thy fathers and forefathers, give ear unto that I shall say!"
Then she improvised and recited the following verses:.14. The Mouse and the Weasel cl.? ? ? ? ? Well-ground my polished sword is and thin and
keen of edge And trenchant, eke, for smiting and long my steel-barbed spear..I am the champion-slayer he warrior without peer, iii. 94. 249----.? ? ?
? ? Thou only art the whole of our desire; indeed Thy love is hid within our hearts' most secret core..Malice, Of Envy and, i. 125..7. Ali ben Bekkar
and Shemsennehar clxix.? ? ? ? ? "Be thou not hard of heart," quoth I. Had ye but deigned To visit me in dreams, I had been satisfied..? ? ? ? ? To
Baghdad upon a matter of all moment do I fare, For the love of one whose beauties have my reason led astray..Then said the Khalif to her, "I lie
and my eunuch lieth, and thou liest and thy waiting-woman lieth; so methinks we were best go, all four of us together, that we may see which of us
telleth the truth." Quoth Mesrour, "Come, let us go, that I may put this ill-omened old woman to shame (37) and deal her a sound drubbing for her
lying." And she answered him, saying, "O dotard, is thy wit like unto my wit? Indeed, thy wit is as the hen's wit." Mesrour was incensed at her
words and would have laid violent hands on her, but the Lady Zubeideh warded him off from her and said to him, "Her sooth-fastness will
presently be distinguished from thy sooth-fastness and her leasing from thy leasing.".?OF THE ILL EFFECTS OF PRECIPITATION..? ? ? ? ? The
two girls let me down from fourscore fathoms' height, As swoops a hawk, with wings all open in full flight;.? ? ? ? ? So eat what I offer in surety
and be The Lord of all things with thanks- giving repaid!.I marvelled at this with the utmost wonderment and knew that he was of the sons of the
pious. So I bestirred myself for his release and tended him [till he recovered] and besought him of quittance and absolution of responsibility.'.25.
Maan ben Zaideh and the Bedouin cclxxi.Wind of the East, if thou pass by the land where my loved ones dwell, I pray, ii. 204, 271..When it was
the ninth day, the viziers [foregathered and] said, one to another, "Verily, this youth baffleth us, for as often as the king is minded to put him to
death, he beguileth him and ensorcelleth him with a story; so what deem ye we should do, that we may slay him and be at rest from him?" Then
they took counsel together and were of accord that they should go to the king's wife [and prompt her to urge the king to slaughter the youth. So they
betook themselves to her] and said to her, "Thou art heedless of this affair wherein thou art and this heedlessness will not profit thee; whilst the
king is occupied with eating and drinking and diversion and forgetteth that the folk beat upon tabrets and sing of thee and say, 'The king's wife
loveth the youth;' and what while he abideth on life, the talk will increase and not diminish." Quoth she, "By Allah, it was ye set me on against him,
and what shall I do [now]?" And they answered, "Do thou go in to the king and weep and say to him, 'Verily, the women come to me and tell me
that I am become a byword in the city, and what is thine advantage in the sparing of this youth? If thou wilt not slay him, slay me, so this talk may
be estopped from us.'".? ? ? ? ? Yet with perfidiousness (sure Fortune's self as thou Ne'er so perfidious was) my love thou didst requite.Haroun er
Reshid and the Woman of the Barmecides, i. 57..The Tenth Night of the Month..? ? ? ? ? f. The Unjust King and the Pilgrim Prince dcxii.When the
youth had made an end of his speech, the king said, "Carry him back to the prison;" and when they had done this, he turned to the viziers and said
to them, "Yonder youth looseth his tongue upon you, but I know your affectionate solicitude for the welfare of my empire and your loyal counsel to
me; so be of good heart, for all that ye counsel me I will do." When they heard tnese words, they rejoiced and each of them said his say Then said
the king, "I have not deferred his slaughter but to the intent that the talk might be prolonged and that words might abound, and I desire [now] that
ye sit up for him a gibbet without the town and make proclamation among the folk that they assemble and take him and carry him in procession to
the gibbet, with the crier crying before him and saying, 'This is the recompense of him whom the king delighted to favour and who hath betrayed
him!'" The viziers rejoiced, when they heard this, and slept not that night, of their joy; and they made proclamation in the city and set up the
gibbet..Police, El Melik ez Zahir Rukneddin Bibers el Bunducdari and the Sixteen Officers of, ii. 117..? ? ? ? ? Who dares with them to cope draws
death upon himself; Yea, of the deadly lance incontinent he's slain..?STORY OF THE OLD WOMAN AND THE DRAPER'S WIFE..Asleep and
Awake, i. 5..He who Mohammed sent, as prophet to mankind, i. 50..? ? ? ? ? His justice and his truth all creatures do embrace; The erring he
corrects and those of wandering mind..So Aamir took the water-skin and made for the water; but, when he came to the well, behold, two young
men with gazelles, and when they saw him, they said to him, "Whither wilt thou, O youth, and of which of the Arabs art thou?" "Harkye, lads,"
answered he, "fill me my water-skin, for that I am a stranger man and a wayfarer and I have a comrade who awaiteth me." Quoth they, "Thou art no
wayfarer, but a spy from El Akil's camp." Then they took him and carried him to [their king] Zuheir ben Shebib; and when he came before him, he
said to him, "Of which of the Arabs art thou?" Quoth Aamir, "I am a wayfarer." And Zuheir said, "Whence comest thou and whither wilt thou?" "I
am on my way to Akil," answered Aamir. When he named Akil, those who were present were agitated; but Zuheir signed to them with his eyes and
said to him, "What is thine errand with Akil?" Quoth he, "We would fain see him, my friend and I.".Daughters, The Two Kings and the Vizier's, iii.
145..Then said the Khalif to her, 'Repeat thy playing, O Tuhfeh.' So she repeated it and he said to her, 'Well done!' Moreover, he said to Ishac,
'Thou hast indeed brought me that which is extraordinary and worth in mine eyes the empire of the earth.' Then he turned to Mesrour the eunuch
and said to him, 'Carry Tuhfeh to the lodging of honour.' (189) Accordingly, she went away with Mesrour and the Khalif looked at her clothes and
seeing her clad in raiment of choice, said to Ishac, 'O Ishac, whence hath she these clothes?' 'O my lord, answered he, 'these are somewhat of thy
bounties and thy largesse, and they are a gift to her from me. By Allah, O Commander of the Faithful, the world, all of it, were little in comparison
with her!' Then the Khalif turned to the Vizier Jaafer and said to him, 'Give Ishac fifty thousand dirhems and a dress of honour of the apparel of
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choice.' 'Hearkening and obedience,' replied Jaafer and gave him that which the Khalif ordered him..Then came forward the thirteenth officer and
said, 'I will tell you a story that a man of my friends told me. (Quoth he).So they ate and Tuhfeh looked at the two kings, who had not changed their
favour and said to Kemeriyeh, 'O my lady, what is yonder wild beast and that other like unto him? By Allah, mine eye brooketh not the sight of
them.' Kemeriyeh laughed and answered, 'O my sister, that is my father Es Shisban and the other is Meimoun the Sworder; and of the pride of their
souls and their arrogance, they consented not to change their [natural] fashion. Indeed, all whom thou seest here are, by nature, like unto them in
fashion; but, on thine account, they have changed their favour, for fear lest thou be disquieted and for the comforting of thy mind, so thou mightest
make friends with them and be at thine ease.' 'O my lady,' quoth Tuhfeh, 'indeed I cannot look at them. How frightful is yonder Meimoun, with his
[one] eye! Mine eye cannot brook the sight of him, and indeed I am fearful of him.' Kemeriyeh laughed at her speech, and Tuhfeh said, 'By Allah,
O my lady, I cannot fill my eye with them!' (200) Then said her father Es Shisban to her, 'What is this laughing?' So she bespoke him in a tongue
none understood but they [two] and acquainted him with that which Tuhfeh had said; whereat he laughed a prodigious laugh, as it were the pealing
thunder..150. The Rogueries of Delileh the Crafty and her Daughter Zeyneb the Trickstress dcxcviii.As the version of the sixth and seventh
voyages of Sindbad the Sailor contained in (197) the Calcutta Edition (1814-18) of the first two hundred Nights and in the text of the Voyages
published by M. Langles (Paris, 1814) differs very materially from that of the complete Calcutta (1839-42) Edition (198) (which is, in this case,
practically identical with those of Boulac and Breslau), adopted by me as my standard text in the translation of "The Book of the Thousand Nights
and One Night," the story of the seventh voyage in particular turning upon an altogether different set of incidents, related nearly as in the old
version of M. Galland, I now give a translation of the text of the two voyages in question afforded by the Calcutta (1814-18) Edition, corrected and
completed by collation with that of M. Langles, from which it differs only in being slightly less full. It will be observed that in this version of the
story the name Sindbad is reserved for the Sailor, the porter being called Hindbad..? ? ? ? ? Whose subtleness might well infect the understanding
folk; And secrets didst thou, in thy cheer, to us communicate..? ? ? ? ? Ramazan in my life ne'er I fasted, nor e'er Have I eaten of flesh, save in
public (57) it were..ABDALLAH BEN NAFI AND THE KING'S SON OF CASHGHAR. (157).When the king heard this story, he said in himself,
"Verily, had I given ear to the sayings of my courtiers and inclined to the idle prate [of those who counselled me] in the matter of [the slaying of]
my vizier, I had repented to the utterest of repentance, but praised be God, who hath disposed me to mansuetude and long-suffering and hath
endowed me with patience!" Then he turned to the vizier and bade him return to his dwelling and [dismissed] those who were present, as of
wont..When the king heard this, he could not contain himself, but rushed in upon them and said to them, 'Out on you! What did ye? Tell me.' And
they said, 'Pardon, O king.' Quoth he, 'An ye would have pardon from God and me, it behoveth you to tell me the truth, for nothing shall save you
from me but truth-speaking.' So they prostrated themselves before him and said, 'By Allah, O king, the viziers gave us this gold and taught us to lie
against Abou Teman, so thou mightest put him to death, and what we said was their words.' When the king heard this, he plucked at his beard, till
he was like to tear it up by the roots and bit upon his fingers, till he well-nigh sundered them in twain, for repentance and sorrow that he had
wrought hastily and had not delayed with Abou Temam, so he might look into his affair..Now his parts and fashions pleased the Khalif and the
excellence of his composition and his frankness, and he said in himself, "I will assuredly make him my cup- companion and sitting-mate." So he
rose forthright and saying to Mesrour, "Take him up," [returned to the palace]. Accordingly, Mesrour took up Aboulhusn and carrying him to the
palace of the Khalifate, set him down before Er Reshid, who bade the slaves and slave- girls encompass him about, whilst he himself hid in a place
where Aboulhusn could not see him..? ? ? ? ? So shall we quaff the cups in ease and cheer, In endless joyance, quit of care and woe..? ? ? ? ? The
raven of parting croaks loud at our door; Alas, for our raven cleaves fast to us aye!.The Nineteenth Night of the Month..156. Khelifeh the
Fisherman of Baghdad cccxxxii.When she had made an end of her verses, she folded the letter and delivered it to the nurse, who took it and went
with it to El Abbas. When she gave it to him, he took it and breaking it open, read it and apprehended its purport; and when he came to the end of
it, he swooned away. After awhile, he came to himself and said, "Praised be God who hath caused her return an answer to my letter! Canst thou
carry her another letter, and with God the Most High be thy requital?" Quoth she, "And what shall letters profit thee, seeing she answereth on this
wise?" But he said, "Belike, she may yet be softened." Then he took inkhorn and paper and wrote the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? l. The Foolish
Fisherman . dcxxvi.When came the time [of the accomplishment] of the foreordered fate and the fortune graven on the forehead and there abode for
the boy but ten days till the seven years should be complete, there came to the mountain hunters hunting wild beasts and seeing a lion, gave chase
to him. He fled from them and seeking refuge in the mountain, fell into the pit in its midst. The nurse saw him forthright and fled from him into one
of the closets; whereupon the lion made for the boy and seizing upon him, tore his shoulder, after which he sought the closet wherein was the nurse
and falling upon her, devoured her, whilst the boy abode cast down in a swoon. Meanwhile, when the hunters saw that the lion had fallen into the
pit, they came to the mouth thereof and heard the shrieking of the boy and the woman; and after awhile the cries ceased, whereby they knew that
the lion had made an end of them..Then she wept till her voice rose high and her lamentation was discovered [to those without]; after which she
again began to drink and plying the old man with wine, sang the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? Desire hath left me wasted, afflicted, sore afraid, For the
spy knows the secret whereof I do complain..God judge betwixt me and her lord! Away, i. 48..? ? ? ? ? Parting afar hath borne you, but longing still
is fain To bring you near; meseemeth mine eye doth you contain..? ? ? ? ? Your image midst mine eye sits nor forsakes me aye; Ye are my moons
in gloom of night and shadowtide..? ? ? ? ? I crave none other than thou for friend, beloved of my heart; So trust in my speech, for the generous are
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true and trusty still..? ? ? ? ? Ye, of your strength, have burdened me, upon my weakliness, With burdens not to be endured of mountain nor of
plain..On this wise he abode a space of days, after which he made himself at home in the land and took to himself comrades and got him friends
galore, with whom he addressed himself to diversion and good cheer. Moreover, he went a-pleasuring with his friends and their hearts were solaced
[by his company] and he entertained them with stories and civilities (161) and diverted them with pleasant verses and told them abundance of
histories and anecdotes. Presently, the report of him reached King Jemhour, lord of Cashghar of Hind, and great was his desire [for his company].
So he went in quest of him and Abdallah repaired to his court and going in to him, kissed the earth before him. Jemhour welcomed him and
entreated him with kindness and bade commit him to the guest-house, where he abode three days, at the end of which time the king sent [to him] a
chamberlain of his chamberlains and let bring him to his presence. When he came before him, he greeted him [with the usual compliment], and the
interpreter accosted him, saying, "King Jemhour hath heard of thy report, that thou art a goodly boon-companion and an eloquent story-teller, and
he would have thee company with him by night and entertain him with that which thou knowest of anecdotes and pleasant stories and verses." And
he made answer with "Hearkening and obedience.".99. The Three Unfortunate Lovers ccccix
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